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Dear Editor,
I am pleased to submit our research article entitled “A test of semelparity in the marsupial Marmosops incanus (Didelphimorphia, Didelphidae) long-term population monitoring”, by Priscilla Lóra Zangrandi, Maja Kajin and Marcus Vinícius Vieira for possible publication in the special issue on the long-term ecological research on small mammals at Garrafão (Guapimirim, RJ) at Oecologia Australis as an original research paper.
In this paper, we detected a pattern consistent with the semelparous strategy for a population of the marsupial Marmosops incanus. We evaluated survival and recapture probabilities of individuals using 11 years of population study in the locality of Garrafão and found that, while the recapture rates were high for both males and females, the survival rates were high before the reproduction season and declined continually over the months until the population disappearance. We strongly believe that this study will be of interest to the international audience of Oecologia Australis since it confirms this extreme life-history strategy for a didelphid species while there are still few studies investigating this rare phenomenon.
We declare that all authors have seen and approved the submitted manuscript. All authors also agree that the article will only be published upon payment of the cost of the manuscript according to the value indicated on the Oecologia Australis page. The study strictly followed all ethical procedures and has not been submitted to any other journal for publication.
Here is the list of five independent referees:
1. Diogo Loretto: Bicho do Mato Meio Ambiente Ltda. Rua Eclipse 133, Santa Lúcia, Belo Horizonte, MG. 30360-510; diogoloretto@gmail.com.
2. Emerson Vieira: Universidade de Brasília, Departamento de Ecologia. Asa Norte, Brasília, DF. 70910900; emvieira@unb.br.
3. Mariana Silva Ferreira: Universidade Veiga de Almeida. Rua Ibituruna, 108, Rio de Janeiro, RJ.20271901; mariana.ferreira@uva.br.
4. Thomas Püttker: Universidade Federal de São Paulo, Campus Diadema. Avenida Conceição, 515, Diadema, SP. 09920000; thomaspuettker@gmx.de.
5. Samuel Astete: Universidade de Brasília, Departamento de Zoologia. Asa Norte, Brasília, DF. 70910900; samastete@gmail.com.

We thank you for your attention and look forward to hearing from you at your convenience regarding the publication of our manuscript.

Yours sincerely,
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